Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri
	In the Matter of the Application of Village Greens Water Company for a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity Authorizing It to Construct, Install, Own, Operate, Control, Manage, and Maintain a Water System for the Public, Located in the Village of Parkway, Franklin County, Missouri.
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	Case No.:       WA-2004-0151




STAFF’S THIRD MOTION FOR EXTENSION 

OF TIME TO FILE memorandum

Comes Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and, for its Third Motion for Extension of Time to File Memorandum, states to the Missouri Public Service Commission as follows:

1.
On September 22, 2003, Village Greens Water Company filed an application for a certificate of convenience and necessity to provide water service in Franklin County, Missouri.  On September 23, 2003, the Commission directed the Staff to file its memorandum no later than December 22, 2003.

2.
On December 22, 2003, and again on January 12, 2004, the Staff filed motions to extend the time for filing its memorandum, noting each time that the Company had not yet complied with an order that the Commission entered on September 23, 2003, requiring the Company to comply with the requirements of 4 CSR 240-2.060(1)(k).  On January 16, 2004, the Commission granted the Staff’s motion and ordered the Staff to file its memorandum not later than February 12, 2004.

3.
The Company’s Supplemental Filing, to comply with the Commission’s September 23 order, has now been filed with the Commission.  (The document was executed on October 1, 2003, and mailed to counsel, but was inadvertently not filed with the Commission, as required by rule.)

4.
The Staff has requested updated information about the Company’s projected expenses, which the Staff needs to analyze in order to determine whether the Company’s proposed rates are reasonable.  The spreadsheet that the Company submitted with its Application is of poor quality and is unreadable, so the Staff still needs to obtain better information about the operating expenses.  In addition, some minor questions about the service area description remain.  These questions do not involve the general size and scope of the service area, but only involve the issue of matching, and should not be difficult to resolve.  Finally, the Staff is unable to reach the owner of the Company, who is out of town this week, and the Staff would prefer to file its memorandum after first discussing it with the owner.  

5.
The Staff therefore requests that the deadline for filing the Staff’s memorandum be extended by an additional two weeks, to February 26, 2004, to enable the Staff to evaluate the additional expense data, to revise the service area description as necessary, and to discuss its recommendations with the owner of the Company.  


WHEREFORE, the Staff requests that the Commission extend, by two weeks, the deadline by which the Staff must submit its memorandum in this case, and that it direct the Staff to file its memorandum by no later than February 26, 2004.

Respectfully Submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE

General Counsel

/s/ Keith R. Krueger
Keith R. Krueger
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Missouri Bar No. 23857
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P. O. Box 360
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(573) 751-9285  (facsimile)
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